MMHA Notice of Motion

All motions must be submitted prior to the AGM for approval and alignment with
Hockey Canada, Hockey MB and PVMHA policy.

Submitted by: MMHA Board

Current Wording:

NEW to Evaluations and Team Formation Policy

Proposed Wording:

U1l & U13 Goalie Evaluations

Goalie Evaluations scores will consist of 5 skates. The 5 skates are as follows:

2 mandatory goalie specific skills sessions, held before any tiered evaluations.

2 skates and 1 intersquad game during tiered evaluations.

The content of skills evaluations will be determined by the independent evaluators,
subject to the approval of the MMHA board.

For Gold evaluations, the score of all 5 skates will be used for goalie placement on
the Gold team only.

For Silver and Bronze tiered evaluations, only the scores of the Goalie specific skills
session will be carried forward. The scores from the additional 3 skates in Silver and
Bronze evaluations will be added to the goalie skills session scores to form a new
total to be used for team placement

If the MMHA is short a goalie at the U11 or U13 level, the MMHA reserves the right
to invite out of Association goalies to any tiered evaluations, so every team can
roster a goalie.




U15 & U18 Goalie Evaluations:
Goalie Evaluations scores will consist of 5 skates. The 5 skates are as follows:

e 2 mandatory goalie specific skills sessions, held before any tiered evaluations.

e 2 skates and 1 intersquad game during tiered evaluations.

e If the MMHA is short a goalie at the U15 or U18 level, the MMHA reserves the right
to invite out of Association goalies to any tiered evaluations, so every team can
roster a goalie.

e Should MMHA only have enough goalies for the projected rostered teams, MMHA
reserves the right to cancel the 2 mandatory goalie specific skill sessions.

Rationale for Change:

In 23/24 MMHA implemented a new Gold Tryout policy for our U11 & U13 age divisions as
well as a new U15 Tiered program.

After the initial evaluations MMHA received feedback from the membership that indicated
the process for goalie evaluations was not clearly laid out prior to the start of the process.

The MMHA board reviewed the Evaluations and Team Formation Policy, and noted that there
was no detail included in the current policy that explained the process for goalies. This
addition to the Evaluations and Team Formation Policy is intended to address that
shortcoming.




